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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:

Proposed Ordinance 2012-0250 would authorize the issuance of up to $56 million in Limited Tax General Obligation Bonds to allow the County to exercise its purchase option for the Pat Steel Building located in the vicinity of the Harborview Medical Center (HMC) campus. 
BACKGROUND:

Limited Tax General Obligation Bonds:
LTGO bonds (also known as council manic bonds) are the type of bonds commonly issued by the County. These bonds include a promise of the full faith and credit of the issuing agency. This means that the promise extends only to the taxing authority of the County without a vote of the people.  Bonds issued with voter approval are referred to as unlimited tax general obligation bonds or simply general obligation bonds. 
“63-20” or “Lease – Leaseback” Bonds: 
The term “63-20” refers to IRS Rule 20, issued in 1963, which allows public entities to use intermediary non-profit corporations to develop and operate public buildings. The public building then pays rent to the non-profit. This allows the public agency to avoid construction risk. The Pat Steel building was built with this arrangement. The County leases the building and subleases to HMC, which reimburses the County for the lease payments. 

ANALYSIS: 

The Pat Steel building was originally constructed in 2002 using proceeds from 63-20 bonds. The County has an option to purchase the building which comes due at the end of December 2012. The current lease runs until 2031. Purchasing the building will save the County about $600,000 annually from 2013 until 2031. These savings will accrue to HMC reducing their overall costs. 

Specifically: 

Current annual lease payments: 

$4,200,000


Estimate “new” debt service: 

$3,600,000

    Cost Savings



$   600,000

This estimated refinancing would conform to the County’s adopted debt management policy (Motion 1266) by saving the county almost 11% of the remaining outstanding principal, far in excess of the 5% called upon by the policy. The present value of these savings is approximately $6 million. 

The Council would be required to approve the final terms of the bonds on the day of the sale. This allows the Council a final opportunity to assure that the target savings were achieved. 
REASONABLENESS: 

Proposed Ordinance 2012-0250 would allow for the County to exercise its purchase option on the Pat Steel building located by the HMC campus. This purchase would result in a reduction in costs associated with the building and would only be made if savings targets could be achieved. As such, approval of this ordinance would constitute a reasonable business decision. 

Of note, because these bonds will be used for non-profit work, as opposed to direct general government operations, a public hearing is required at full council under the Tax Equity and Fiscal Responsibility Act of 1982. This hearing, known as a TEFRA hearing, has been scheduled for September 10th. As such, if this item passes committee today, it will be held at full Council until September 10th. 

INVITED:


Nigel Lewis, Senior Debt Analyst, Finance Division

Bill Starkey, Financial Advisor, Seattle Northwest

Dan Gottlieb, Bond Counsel, Gottlieb Fisher
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